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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

January 7, 2002

TO:


ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER




MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

STATE

State Senator Richard Alarcon has submitted amendments to SB 18.  These amendments do the following:

· Extend the sunset on the Public Utilities Code section that implemented the transfer of $50 million in TDA funds from the MTA to the County of Los Angeles.


· Restructure the MTA Board to be composed of:

· 3 members of the County Board of Supervisors;

· The Mayor of the City of Los Angeles;

· A public representative and a member of the Los Angeles City Council, both appointed by the President of the City Council;

· 4 representatives appointed by the Los Angeles County City Selection Committee from the following four sectors – San Fernando Valley, Southwest Corridor, San Gabriel Valley & Southeast Long Beach;

· 2 public members representing bus riders of which one member shall be selected by the Bus Rider’s Union;

· One non-voting representative of the California Transportation Commission; and

· One non-voting member appointed by the Governor.


· Remove the trigger that would shift a City of Los Angeles seat to the City Selection Committee based on the City of Los Angeles’ percentage of countywide population.


· Create the California Bus Rider’s Bill of Rights that creates an unprecedented level of control and management by the State.  These amendments mandate a variety of operational changes for all transit operators in California.

SB 18 is currently scheduled to be considered in the Senate Transportation Committee on January 15, 2002.  Government Relations will be bringing this bill to the Board in January with a recommendation to adopt an oppose position.

If you would like to see copies of these amendments, or have any questions please feel free to contact Claudette A. Moody at (213) 922-2237 or Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122.

�








2

